

Common Cause Urges Veto, Abrams Wants Compromise
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It’s officially a battle of the goo-goos in an effort to get into the ear of the governor on redistricting. 

Citizens Union and former AG Bob Abrams is leading an effort to convince Gov. Andrew Cuomo to use his veto power to negotiate less overtly political lines and secure a Constitutional amendment for future redistricting cycles. 

“We need permanent reform, instead of repeating the predictable cycle of outrage that only ends with the poisonous partisan redistricting system still intact,” said Abrams, who is also President of the Citizens Union Foundation. “Even if this year’s lines are vetoed, we face an uncertain outcome in the courts. At best, we may win the redistricting battle but will lose the war because the courts will not change the redistricting process for the future. That’s why it’s essential we obtain permanent change to redistricting now through an amendment to our state constitution.”
Citizens Union’s Dick Dadey sent a letter to Cuomo on the topic yesterday. 

Common Cause disagrees, blasting out this statement from Executive Director Susan Lerner: 

“New Yorkers deserve real permanent reform of the redistricting process, and we welcome the opportunity for an open discussion of what a constitutional amendment should look like. We have specific recommendations which we look forward to providing for public consideration. However, reform in the future is not interchangeable with the best possible result in this cycle which, due to the Legislature’s intransigence, lies entirely with the courts. The Governor got it right when he promised to veto any gerrymandered lines.”
Cuomo has said he will veto “these” lines as proposed by LATFOR, but the initial maps presented to the public are being redrawn after a series of public hearings. 

Lerner will be interview on the show tonight; Liz B. spoke to Dadey Thursday night. 
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